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TRANSPORTATION AND  MOBILITY DEPARTMENT 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Memorandum No. TAM 12 - 
 
 

DATE:              October 27, 2012 

 
TO: Skip Margerum, Community Inspections Supervisor, DSD 

FROM:  Darlene Pfeiffer, Business Manager, T&M Department 

SUBJECT:       Approval of "Cycle Party" Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and 

Necessity 

 
We have reviewed the subject applicant's permit  application and Business Tax  application and 
approve the request for the route in the Himmarshee Area of downtown Fort Lauderdale.   Please 

continue the process  as necessary  so that this  applicant can  move forward with his  business 

proposal as presented. I have forwarded the original applications via interoffice mail to your attention. 

 
Please note that the original application included requests for two more routes, along Las Olas 

Boulevard and in the beach area.  We are unable to support those requests because of safety 

concerns in those two areas.   The Las Olas area route is along streets that are too congested and 

too narrow for safe passage without interfering with traffic. Most of the proposed beach route is along 

roads that are high-traffic and/or heavy pedestrian areas and public safety is a concern relative to the 

design and configuration of the proposed multi-rider vehicle. 

 
Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 

cc: Diana Alarcon, Director, T&M Department 


